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Appointment of
New School Supervisors

After a process of discernment, Father Clement Tsui S.J. (徐立人) 
has been missioned to new responsibilities. The Society of Jesus 
appreciates his hard work and dedication over so many years. The 
Society of Jesus is pleased to announce that Dr Ying Lun So (蘇
英麟) (“Dr. So”) has been appointed Supervisor, with Father John 
Tang S.J. (湯湧) (“Fr. Tang”) appointed as Assistant Supervisor of 
Wah Yan College, Kowloon, both with effect from 16 July 2024 
until further notice.

After retiring from his principalship, Dr. So became the 

Dr Ying Lun So

Since 2014, Fr. Tang has been 
the Warden of the University 
of Hong Kong’s Ricci Hall. 
He is the Chairman of the 
Youth Commission of the 
Chinese Province of the 
Society of Jesus and the 
Chairman of the Ricci Social 
Services Foundation in 
Macau. He holds a Licentiate 
in Sacred Theology, a Master 
of Business Administration 
degree and a medical degree. 

Dr. So is currently the 
Chairman of the Education 
Commission as well as the 
Education Delegate of the 
Chinese Province of the 
Society of Jesus. A Wahyanite 
himself, he has extensive 
leadership experience 
in secondary education, 
tertiary education, as well as 
business. 

Father John Tang S.J.

During his Jesuit training, Fr. Tang was missioned to work with the 
Jesuit Refugee Service in Thailand and to teach at a Jesuit secondary 
school in East Timor. Fr. Tang has a wealth of experience in youth 
formation and will definitely be journeying with everyone together 
at Wah Yan College, Kowloon, for the “Greater Glory of God.”

Furthermore, the Society of Jesus announces that Father Alan Ting 
Yuet Wong S.J (王定乙) has been appointed Supervisor of Wah Yan 
College, Hong Kong with effect from 16 July 2024 until further 
notice.

Father Wong is currently pursuing his doctorate on Catholicism 
within the two Wah Yan Colleges. He serves as the current 
Chairman of the Jesuit Education Board, a member of the 
Incorporated Management Committee of Wah Yan College, Hong 
Kong, and in various other capacities within the Jesuit Order and 
the Catholic Diocese of Hong Kong. His roots with Wah Yan 
College, Hong Kong, began in 2012 where he taught and has since 
learnt to serve and love here.

Father Clement Tsui (5th from left) participating WYKPSA 
Spring Dinner in Feb 2024

inaugural director of the Centre for Jesuit Education set up by 
the Chinese Province of the Society of Jesus in its unwavering 
commitment to support provision of the best Jesuit Education in 
the region nurturing “men and women for and with others”.
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Student Visit to 
Hong Kong Children’s Hospital

Students visited the Hong Kong Children’s Hospital (HKCH) in 
July 2024, with support from the WYKPSA Alumni Mentorship 
Program. The tour was guided by Dr Ha Shau Yin ’74.

HKCH commenced service in phase since late 2018. It specializes 
in complex, serious and uncommon paediatric cases requiring 
multidisciplinary care, providing diagnosis, treatment and 
rehabilitation for patients with relevant clinical needs from birth to 
18 years of age. 

The tour was guided by Dr Ha Shau Yin ’74, Paediatric Haematology & Oncology Specialist working in HKCH

Talk by HKCH Hospital Chief Executive Dr Lee Tze Leung ‘85

HKCH also collaborates with universities for pursuing research on 
paediatric and genetic diseases. 
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After 3 years of Covid-19, student ambassador visits programme 
was relaunched this year with UK as the first destination. Three 
student ambassadors from WYK and WYHK departed on 17th 
July 2024, with representatives from WYKPSA and WYHKPSA 
seeing them off at the airport.

Student Ambassador
London Visit

Visiting Nick Tsui (WYHK ‘67), grandson of Mr Tsui Yan Sau. 

Wah Yan College (Kowloon) United Kingdom Alumni Association 
helding a dinner gathering on 21st July 2024 in London to reunite 
with the student ambassadors. 

The student ambassadors also visited Nick Tsui (WYHK ‘67), 
grandson of Mr Tsui Yan Sau. 
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Speech Day 2024

Speech Day 2024 was held on 12th July 2024. Dr Wong How Man ’67 
was invited as the Guest of Honour and presented the certificate to the 
graduates. The chairman of WYKPSA presented the Service and Activities 
Awards. 

Long service awards:

20 years Long Service Award 
Mr Cheung Chun Kwok

20 years Long Service Award
Ms Kwan Wing Yee

25 years Long Service Award
Mr Cheung Tai Chiu

15 years Long Service Award
Ms Lisa Wong

Presentation of Service and Activities Awards by the 
Chairman of WYKPSA
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Graduation Dinner 2024
The Graduation Dinner of S.6 students was held on 
15 July 2024, more than 50 new members had been 
recruited during the dinner. The WYKPSA had 
supported the lucky draw by donating the souvenirs to 
our boys.

The Speakers Series
Physiotherapy

The Speakers Series was held successfully on 
6th June 2024. Physiotherapists Joshua Li ’10 
and Ares Shum ’15 shared their expertise on 
pain and sports injuries treatments. 



NEWSLETTER
WYKPSA

I S S U E  2  2 0 2 4 / 2 5     |    J U L  2 0 2 4

WYKOBMA
Inaugural Concert： Primo

The Inaugural Concert “Primo” organized by WYK Old Boys’ 
Music Association was held successfully on 29th June 2024. 
WYKOBMA would like to express appreciation to all performers, 
musicians, vocalists, volunteer crew, who poured their hearts into 
the concert. It was a special night that everyone all cherish.

WYKOBMA also extends their heartfelt appreciation 
to all the performers, musicians, and vocalists, who 
showcased their exceptional talents, including OBC 
pop, pop music chapter, Old Boys Choir, School Choir, 

WYKOBMA is deeply grateful to generous sponsors whose support 
have played a pivotal role in the resounding success of this concert, 
enhancing the resources for the development of music education 
at the school.

Alumni Chinese Orchestra, Alumni Percussion Ensemble, 
Alumni Wind Band, Alumni String Orchestra, Alumni Symphony 
Orchestra, and Belilios Public School, Heep Yunn School, and St 
Mary’s Canossian College. Your outstanding performances ignited 
the atmosphere of the entire concert, bringing immense joy to the 
audience.



NEWSLETTER
WYKPSA

I S S U E  2  2 0 2 4 / 2 5     |    J U L  2 0 2 4

Once again, WYKOBMA extends their sincerest thanks to 
everyone for being a part of a memorable night of music. Look 
forward to more collaborations in the future.

Photo credit: Wilfred Au ’09

To the audience, whose enthusiastic applause filled the hall, your 
appreciation for the art fueled the artists on stage.

To the unsung heroes behind the scene, the stage crew, the sound 
engineers, technicians, and photographers, who worked tirelessly 
to bring this production to life, your dedication helped make this 
concert shine.
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Ongoing Events
Centenary Gala Dinner
The Centenary Gala Dinner has met with tremendous enthusiasm.  
Over the months, both the school and the Organising Committee 
have been working closely together to bring out the best in this 
once-in-a-lifetime grand gathering of Wahyanites.   The venue is 
changed to the Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition 
Centre (HKCEC).

Enrollment

the Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition Centre (HKCEC)

Enrollment is still open at the 
same ticket price: HKD1,500 
per pax, HKD18,000 per table).

2024 World Record Creation @ Wah Yan
Since 2020, the Wah Yan One Family Foundation  has been anticipating 
our opportunity in creating a world record by using 10,000 scarves 
to build a figure “100” and sending 11,000 blessing bags to 
the elders. 

By donating HKD$1,000, you can help WYKOFF produce a scarf and 
a blessing bag, and raise funds for supporting more NET teachers and 
STEAM/STEM education at the two Wah Yans for the next 5 years.

The 10,000 blessing bags will be sent to our beloved elders at Caritas 
Centres right after the world record creation. 

Please scan the QR code to support WYOFF on or before 31st July 2024. 
Patrons and Sponsors will be invited to complete the world record creation 
on-site with us too! Please call Mr KK Cheung (9129 8891) or Mr Monty 
Fong (9092 9433) if  you need further information.

Google Form
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1. Fill out the Google form via the QR code below
2. Either deposit HK$730 to WYKPSA bank account (Bank: 
HSBC, account number: 808-024525-001) or pay online via 
WYKPSA eShop
3. Email the payment slip/e-slip to secretariat@wykpsa.org.hk, 
with your name indicated in the message

Alumni Mentorship Program
The WYKPSA is pleased to announce the launch of the Alumni 
Mentorship Program in this summer. This initiative aims to 
provide a bridge between more experienced alumni 
and recent graduates that are currently studying in 
universities, with Wahyanites that are more advanced 
in their careers offering guidance and support to 
younger brothers.

We also appreciate the inclusion of any job shadowing 
opportunities, regardless of duration, as these provide our young 
brothers with a realistic experience of daily professional activities 
and enhance their competitiveness in the job market. 

This Program will officially begin in early July, but the timing for 
mentor-mentee interactions is flexible. We encourage all kinds of 
engaging activities to enrich your mentor-mentee relationships, 
such as, coffee chats, company visits and leisure activities.

If you are interested in joining this Program, please fill in the 
Google form. For enquiries, please contact Thomas Kwan ’22 
(9708 7351) or Howard Ngan ’22 (6935 6255). We look forward to 
welcoming you in the Program.

Mentors Mentees

Wah Yan International Reunion
On behalf of the Wah Yan International Reunion/International 
Conference (“WYIR/IC”) 2024 Organising Committee (“OC”), 
we have the pleasure of extending to you the invitation to attend 
this year’s event which will be held from 18th to 20th December 2024 
(Wednesday to Friday), culminating in the centenary celebration of 
Wah Yan College, Kowloon.

The WYIR/IC 2024 will feature reports and updates from WYK 
and WYHK, the Students’ Associations, the Past Students’ 
Associations, overseas chapters and more. We are also dedicating 
one day for an exclusive tour to the Holy Spirit Seminary and a 
company visit to Phase Scientific.

A fee of HK$730 is set for the WYIR/IC this year. For enrolment 
and payment, please follow these steps:

Google Form WYKPSA eShop
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